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Announcement of the Retirement of Ms Phyllis Lo, Headteacher of Diocesan Boys’ School
Primary Division

After nearly two decades of faithful and dedicated service to the Diocesan community, Ms Phyllis
Lo has notified the School Committee that she will retire after the academic year of 2023-24. It is
with a heavy heart that the School Committee accepts her decision.

The Diocesan Boys' School Primary Division (DBSPD) founded in 2004 with partial intake has
since expanded its current intake of over 900 students aged between 6 and 12. We attribute this to
the excellent service and leadership of Ms Lo in her role as founding Headteacher of the DBSPD.

Her contributions will always be valued and remembered. Her hard work, commitment and
dedication has enabled many initiatives, including moral and values education, diversification of
the curriculum with foreign languages, STEAM, and education for non-Chinese speaking students.
Her commitment to strengthening the PTA and grounding social service among the boys has
strengthened the school with the Diocesan community and with the wider community as a whole.

The Diocesan community has benefited greatly from Ms Lo’s long-standing service and we are
grateful for her persevering commitment to build on the Diocesan spirit during her years of service.
We will cherish the next two years with Ms Lo during which we will create even more memories
and scale new heights together.
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RK.Y. Cheng The Rt Revd Matthias Der
Headmaster Supervisor
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